COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, October 23, 2006

QUESTION No. 14
Question: Councillor Cathal King
"To ask the Manager to report on the current status of the enforcement proceedings being pursued in relation to the controversial Beechdale Estate water tank and pump house which was the subject of an emergency motion and a prolonged protest by residents during the summer months and can he/she make a statement on the matter?"
Reply:

Planning Permission was granted on 26th February 2003 under Register Reference SD02A/0188 for ” Residential development of 290 no. dwellings consisting of 6 no. 4 bed detached houses, 120 no. 3 and 4 bed semi-detached houses, 54 no. 3 and 4 bed terraced houses and 106 no. 2 bed apartments and 4 no. 2 bed apartments over a local centre of 1389m2 including a 229m2 creche, a 154m2 community facility unit with 7 other neighbourhood units along with all associated public open space, site services and infrastructural works, including realignment of Old Court Road and Daletree Road on site  of approx. 21 acres located North of Old Court Road and west of Daletree Road with access off Old Court Road and Daletree Road at Ballycullen. This development includes a 1.95 Acre portion of Class 1 Public Open Space located east of Woodstown Abbey Estate and South of Orlagh Grove Estate in an area designated for Public Open Space in accordance with the Ballycullen - Oldcourt Action Plan”, subject to conditions.  

Complaints were received in June 2006 that work had commenced on the provision of a water tank on the designated open space within the development site. The water tank is deemed necessary to ensure an adequate water supply to higher parts of the development pending the completion of the Boherboy Pumping station. While the proposal to provide a water tank had been indicated in some of the plans/drawings submitted with the application, details of its proposed construction and finish had not been provided. A  Warning Letter was served on the developer on 29 June 2006. A responding submission was made by the developer on 27 July 2006. Following consideration of the submission and a further inspection on 1 August 2006, it was determined that unauthorised development had been carried out in that a water storage tank and pump house has been partially constructed on lands designated as public open space for which planning permission does not exist.
An Enforcement Notice pursuant to Section 154 of the Planning & Development Act, 2000 was served on the developer on 17 August 2006 requiring him to remove the partially constructed water storage tank and pump house within the period commencing 18 August 2006 and ending 8 September 2006. As the requirements of the Enforcement Notice have not been complied with (i.e. the water tank and pump house were not removed within the specified period), legal proceedings have been initiated in this matter. A court date is awaited.
